Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association
Minutes

February 12, 2013

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Marilyn Meyer, Gordon Kassen, John Johnston, Phil Overy, Kevin Seelbach and Ray Lauer

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.  There were 12 property owners present and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of the United States.

Minutes of the Meeting of January 8, 2013:  The president asked that the reading of the minutes from the previous month’s meeting not be read since they were available on the web site.  Gordon seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn provided the following details.  Cash Inflow amounted to $1,358.84, this money derived from Delinquent assessments ($1,290.00), the sale of gate cards ($35.00) and Interest from the checking account ($33.84).

Disbursements amounted to $15,998.39.  Some of the payments were made to Jahnsen Brothers Construction ($12,500) for the garage in the work area, snowplowing labor and oil ($511.18), truck repair and parts ($330.10), Morton Salt Company – road salt ($1,130.71) and bounced assessment check ($990.00).  NOTE – This money has been reimbursed to the LTPOA.  The remaining items in the Cash Outflow will be reflected in the upcoming issue of the Newsletter.
Delinquent assessments outstanding from 2011-12 relate to two empty houses.  The same occurs with delinquent assessments outstanding from 2012-13.

Marilyn then sought approval for payment of bills she had received totaling $44,838.29 and included payments to McLaran Excavating for silt removal, $1,550 for repairs on the dam, insurance payments, Newsletter preparation, and additional payment to Jahnsen Brothers Construction.  All items submitted will be listed in the upcoming issue of the Newsletter.

Phil made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as well as the approval for payment of bills recently received.  Gordon seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
Marilyn then reported that a check in the amount of $1,400 had been written on October 10, 2012, to pay income taxes to the IRS.  She received notification the check had never been received and the IRS is demanding an additional $300.00 as a result of the non-payment.  She is following up on this matter in an effort to get resolution.

Gate: Russ Wilner reported the message on the screen at the entrance has been changed and the message is now more clearly read.  He said there have been some recent problems with the modem at the gate and he is working on a resolution.  Also, he had some issues with addition and deletions to the codes at the gate and a software update should correct this situation.
Security: Phil reported there was a grass fire, for which Goldman fire fighters responded, near the entrance.  It was determined the cause was a faulty ground switch.  Also, during the night of February 9 there was a break in at the Community House.  This followed an event sponsored by the LTIA celebrating Mardi Gras party.  Entry was gained by breaking a window and the individual(s) left via the entrance door leading to the parking lot.  An undetermined amount of money was taken.  A Jefferson County Sheriff’s Deputy responded on February 10, 2013 and prepared a report.

Gordon reported it appeared the dusk-to-dawn light near the area of the break in appeared to also have been damaged, and he will inspect that light regarding its repair.
Building: Pat Niemeyer, resident on property at Lot A-35 presented a request for a building permit to replace the seawall.  John Johnston reviewed the application and then advised he needed to visually inspect the site.  He will then send an email to board members with his recommendation.

Maintenance:  Kevin provided an update on the garage completion.  He stated there is a need to seal the concrete floor.  Also, some plywood will be added to a wall for moisture prevention.  There is a plan to construct a retaining wall, using currently available concrete blocks, outside the garage to prevent erosion from the mini park area.  Jackie Marschuetz and Chyree De Roode were present and discussed their thoughts regarding this latter matter.
Kevin and Gordon also addressed the issue of getting rock that is needed in the work area driveway, and the need for corrugated extensions for the downspouts.  They will be working to meet these needs.

LTIA: Julie Johnston reported on the success of the Mardi Gras party, and then elaborated about the burglary at the community house following that event.  She also provided information about upcoming events that will be sponsored by LTIA.  Julie also spoke about the new memberships that were gained during the Mardi Gras party.
Finance: Janet Hirsch had no report.

Web site: Janet stated the deadline for articles for the next issue of the Newsletter is February 20, 2012.
Parents Club, Garden Club, Sewer Board, Water Testing, and Dam: There were no reports submitted.

Old Business: President Dauernheim advised that the planned work, with a contract awarded to Holloran Contracting, to extend the boat ramp cannot be completed due to the water level having risen.  

Phil read an additional five issues he will later present regarding revisions of security regulations.  This issue will be addressed at a later meeting.

New Business: Jerry Haas advised there is a tree stump on Lot I-59 that is blocking the drain at that site, and when rain occurs, the blockage causes water to stand on the road.  He had spoken with someone about possibly removing the stump for a cost.  Gordon stated he would investigate to determine if he could get the stump removed.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:39 p.m.

Submitted by Ray Lauer

Vice-President and Secretary
